
Tidings from the East brethren!
May snuck up on rather fast, and seems it will depart us rather fast, hard to believe that we are 

almost half way through our 2015 year.

Following prayer, dinner started at 6:30, Bro. Tim Herald prepared to our delight hand made 
cheeseburgers; that were absolutely fantastic. At 7:30, the pledge of allegiance was given to our 
Nation's colors was given, and the Lodge was opened on the Master Mason Degree. Minutes were read,
and Lodge business was conducted.  Masonic education was Lodge etiquette of Officers of a Masonic 
Lodge; going over the rubrics in our Masonic ritual, and practicing Masonic ritual. 

The Lodge was then closed on the Master Mason Degree, peace and harmony prevailing.

A sincere congratulations to Wayne Lodge No. 25 and the candidates who were raised to the Sublime 
Degree of a Master Mason on May the 2nd  at our Old Fort.  Wayne Lodge 25 did a fantastic job as 
usual. Weather was in our favor for that day and was overall a great day.

Thanks to the brethren who accompanied me on our journey down to Grand Lodge for our Annual 
Communication the 19th and 20th as always it was a great time, and a great two days for learning and 
fellowship. A congratulations to the Grand Lodge officers for their newly elected and appointed 
positions, and congratulations to Carey B. Carter of Waynedale 739, for his election to Deputy Grand 
Master!

May the hands of the Lord continue to bless all of you! 

Be Great! Lux Ex Tenebris! 
S&F
Michael S. Doxsee,WM 
Highland 762 F&AM 


